
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA Committee Head Meeting

November 12, 2015 at 7:45am

Present:

Ellen Houpt, President
Michele Turner, Vice President
Heather Nalls, Vice President


Suzi Purdy, Secretary
Lindy Gignac, Treasurer

Jennifer Briggs, Audit



Tiffany Martin, Nominating
Mary Rantala, Advisor

Allyson Anderson

Rett Liles



Brandi Bartee

Jill Akins


Christy Brock



Carrie Parziale

Geoff Palmer


Terri Beans



Angie Keene

Rebecca Nash

Meredith McGough


Laurin Kennedy

Marguerite Fourqurean




I. Meeting called to order at 7:47am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The October 8, 2015 Committee Head Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Invest For Success Report (Mary)
· Made goal!  Raised $73,000.  Timing a little different this year than prior years.  
· Current participation rate is 47% which is an excellent rate although down from prior years (53-54%).  Average amount given is up from prior years though.  4th and 5th grade have highest participation rates.  
· Considering Survey Monkey for January / February asking why people are not giving and get input.
IV. Treasurer’s Report (Lindy)
· Reading Eggs:  Had to buy the next subscriber level up due to number of students so also using in first grade.  
· Checker’s Night:  Raised $615 through Checker’s Night.
· Toys & Co:  This week Toys & Co offering portion of sales to anyone mentioning BWE.
· Start Up Funds:  All teachers have spent their start up money ($6,200).
· 5th Grade Trip:  School will have excess funds after paying for trip.  Arlene to investigate what they can pay for.
· PTA Memberships:  Currently have only 373 members.  Much lower due to online format?  Need to emphasize must join every year.  Suzi to check to make sure all Committee Heads are members.
· Spirit Wear:  Order forms cost ~$300.  
· PTA Closet:  Cleaning out next Tuesday.  Advise if anything important you don’t want purged.
V. President’s Report (Ellen)
· Paidea Training:  Cheri Lowe will offer a 10 - 15 minute Paidea training session during December Committee Head’s meeting since PTA has so heavily invested in methodology.  Full parent’s session will be offered in spring.
· Blue Folders:  Still some blue folders in boxes.  Please pick them up!  
· Job Descriptions:  Please get outstanding descriptions to Barbara Yager.
VI. Committee Reports
· VP Events (Michele Turner):  Bingo Night went very well.  Email any suggestions for next year.  Book Fair is next week.  Good on volunteers.
· Science Fair (Laurin Kennedy):  Will be Wednesday, January 27th.  Sign Up Genius coming out soon for volunteers to help with corralling and entering scores.  Currently soliciting judges.  Please send her any recommendations.  Kindergarten teachers are changing the presentations this year to a different day and will emphasize more “sharing” vs. judging.  Since teacher workday on that Monday, experiments can be brought in the prior Friday or that Tuesday.
· Reflections (Michele Turner):  Currently have 5 entries.  Shawn Manning, Jean Phillips and Gail Glunz all continuing to push participation.
· Lunch Monitors (Lindy Andresen):  Adjusting Sign Up Genius so that each class has a specific day.  Hope to get more volunteers this way.
· BWE Cares (Amy Millikan):  Thanksgiving food drive collection running through November 18th.  Each class to collect different item.  Helps families in our school.  The Produce Box is also helping with donating up to 15 fresh produce boxes to compliment our Thanksgiving collection.  Gail Glunz helping with new Angel Tree that will go up December 2 through December 16.
· Advocacy (Sterling Oliver):  Blue Ribbon coverage in Carmel Living magazine as well as Charlotte Parent.
· Box Tops (Marguerite Fourqurean):  No box tops are coming in.
VII.  Meeting adjourned at 8:11am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary

